
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             September 3, 2024     ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

    (August 26, 2024 Meeting was rescheduled to September 3, 2024) 

 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 8/5/24 and 8/19/24 made by Don Parker, 2nd Kevin Nigh, approved 3/0. 

 

Speedway Solar Update: County surveyor, Jeff Powell, states the Speedway Solar drainage installation is moving 

along well and the Carmony tile is in. Mr. Powell will go on site this week and meet with Andy Cowan. They have 

had some delays with structures. The structures will have a solid concrete lid over the top so they can easily be farmed 

over. Mr. Powell will be staying in contact with Speedway Solar about various details as the work progresses. The 

Drainage Board discusses the tile work that crosses Rex Kuhn’s property.  

 

Country Club Heights: Jeff Powell is working to have some contractors do repairs here. He has found some erosion 

along pipes as some of the drainage here is older.  

 

Carmony Tile: Jeff Powell states at the southernly end of the Carmony Tile (the older portion) a property owner, 

Deric Howard is wanting to put a pond in on his property. The property is located Around 500 E & 550 N, but Mr. 

Powell is having trouble locating the tile. The Drainage Board discusses the location and some work done in the past 

by Joshua West. Kevin Nigh feels it would be best for the tile to be relocated around the pond. Mr. Nigh states there 

have been some ponds installed within tiles in the past and the outlet screen has not been protected causing it to always 

be plugged up. Don Parker also notes there was a similar situation with a pond that went through the Clendenning 

Ditch that had caused issues there, that tile was relocated. Mr. Powell and Mr. Nigh will look further into the location 

of the Carmony Tile near Mr. Howard’s property.  

 

Adjourn. 

 


